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The Honorable Marc Korman, Chair 
Room 251, Taylor House Office Building, Annapolis, MD 21401 

Honorable Chair Korman and Members of the House Environment and Transportation 
Committee: 

My name is Scott Wilson, and I currently drive a 2017 Chevy Bolt EV and a 2013 Nissan 
Leaf. I serve on the Maryland Zero Emission Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Council, and 
I’m also Vice President of the Electric Vehicle Association of Greater Washington DC. I 
recommend the passage of HB 216 for the following reasons.  

This legislation has been needed for a long time.  EV incentives in Maryland have always 
relied on an awkward mechanism of getting a payment from the state for an amount 
reimbursing a large part of the 6% excise paid at the time of purchase.  Fortunately, the 
current federal EV incentives are now point-of-sale rebates, thus the buyer can take 
immediate advantage of them when negotiating an EV purchase.  How wonderful it 
would be if the buyer could combine both federal and state incentives into the point-of-
sale rebate.  Doing so would open up what I call the “EV Opportunity” to many, many 
more Marylanders. If the current federal incentive is abolished, it will be even more vital 
to preserve the Maryland incentive, in some form.   

The dealer reporting requirements would not be burdensome, since they would mirror 
what dealers are already doing at the time of purchase, namely logging EV purchases into 
an IRS database, which issues rebates within 48 hours.  The Comptroller could either 
create its own database, or possibly pull data directly from the IRS database. 

Please give favorable consideration to HB 216.   

Thank you for your time, 

Scott Wilson


